
In Memory of Gary Sullivan 

It is with great sadness that we say good-bye to another 

PCMC club member, Gary Sullivan. Gary passed away 

suddenly on December 1, 2017. 

Gary and his wife Cathy joined the club in 2016. They 

are also part the Rod Knockers. I have heard the same 

thing about him from everyone I talk to regardless of 

the club—”One of the nicest guys you will ever meet.” 

The Mustang isn’t his only car love. They also have a 

collection of classics including several Mustangs. 

Gary and his family restore vintage coin operated rides 

such as you see in front of stores sometimes and from 

what I understand do an amazing job. They have 

“several” (an understatement—over 300 is what I was 

told) at their home in Graham. 

They were recently at SEMA 

where they took some of their 

work for display and sale. 

From my perspective, Gary 

was a people person and a 

“life-long student” In his MoM 

article he gave us the root 

meaning of the name Mus-

tang—”a mixed lot of stray 

beasts.” He was a story teller who loved to share and 

learn. I will also remember him just as we see him in 

many of these photos, with his arm around Cathy, his 

wife. 

Although they have not been with the club long, Cathy 

and Gary were active members. We will miss Gary’s 

smile and his stories. Our hearts go out to Cathy and the 

family. 


